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Sherlock Funeral Service

Funeral Directors & Monumental Masons

Sherlock Funeral Service is an 
Independent family owned business, 

established over 100 years
l Private Service Chapel & Rest Rooms 

l Home visits arranged if required
l Pre-Paid Funeral Plans available

l Free Parking

Telephone: 01306 882266 
Trellis House, 190 South Street, Dorking RH4 2ES. 

Email: office@sherlockandsons.co.uk

STEAK NIGHT
EVERY TUESDAY

TWO COURSE MEAL
GLASS OF WINE

£19

Food Served All Day –  Free Wi-Fi
Walkers – Muddy Boots – Cyclists – Families and dogs 

All welcome 
Lovely function room available for 

meetings, family and business events
Near Box Hill and Westhumble Station 

01306 889932     www.steppingstonesdorking.com
steppingstonespub@gmail.com

Please see 
website 

for 
special 
events

Starting at just £20 per treatment

A lawn is never JUST a lawn

01306 644886
TruGreen (Epsom)
Michael Beecheno

The Cottage, Pilgrims Way, Westhumble

Professional LawnCare
TruGreen



AServiceMASTER 
Brand

• Fertilisation • Weed and moss control 
• Aeration • Scarification  • Insect control 

• Disease treatment • Hard surface weed control

Call now for a free LawnCare Analysis

Bullimores
Chartered Accountants

Your local, efficient and knowledgeable accountants in Dorking

• Inheritance Tax & Executorship • Accounting 
• Financial & Tax Planning • Audit • Taxation 

• Business Start-ups • Payroll • IT Accountancy Services

With over 80 years’ experience we will understand 
your needs, whether business or private.  For a free, no 
obligation consultation, including a quote, please contact 
Jill or Dee on 01306 880880

156 South Street, Dorking, Surrey RH4 2HF 
email : partners@bullimores.co.uk 
website : www.bullimores.co.uk
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Magazine
ickleham ParishMagazine
ickleham Parish

Printed by Summit Print Ltd, Redhill

Contributions in any form 
are welcome, as are good 
quality photographs. There 
is no charge for advertising  
local charity and community  
events. However, the editors 
reserve the right to shorten, 
omit or reformat articles 
submitted for publication, 
depending on space. 

November 
2016

Mickleham 
Parish 

Magazine
A community magazine for 
Mickleham and Westhumble,  
published under the auspices 
of Mickleham PCC, with an 
independent editorial panel. 
The magazine is published at 
the beginning of each month, 
except January and August.

Copy Deadline 
for the

December 2016 
Magazine
Sunday

6th November
send to:

Sue Tatham
St Anthony, Pilgrim’s Way

Westhumble
Dorking RH5 6AW

01306 882547
sue@thetathams.co.uk

Malcolm, our Parish Priest, is more than happy to visit people in the parish 
(with or without church links) to discuss pastoral and/or spiritual matters. 

He is also happy to offer home communion to those not able to attend church 
on a regular basis. Just contact him.

Mickleham Rectory
Dear friends
At the beginning of October we celebrated our Harvest Festival Weekend: Harvest 
Worship for about 40 children, Harvest Supper with entertainment and a Family Service 
with baptism on Sunday morning. Church was quite full on Sunday but it struck me that 
if we took away those who came for the baptism then we actually had less people in 
church than on a ‘normal’ Sunday, and I have been trying to reflect on why this was so.
So two questions – and do feel free to respond as you feel appropriate. I am more than 
happy to listen to your comments, whatever they may be!
1  If you are a regular church member and simply decided not to come to church for 
harvest, why was this?
2  In many village communities, harvest is still a time when many people come along 
to church even if it a fairly rare event for them. However here in Mickleham hardly 
anyone from the community came to celebrate harvest with us. Why was this? Why did 
people not feel it appropriate to come and give thanks to God for the many blessings 
we receive?
We are now into November and we will be gathering on Sunday 13th for Remembrance 
Sunday. The church is always full for this occasion, but this is largely because Box Hill 
students attend. If we took them away we would be left with a very modest congregation 
and, again, very few from within the community. I realise that Remembrance Sunday has 
its critics and it may well be that you choose to attend a service elsewhere, but surely 
this is a Sunday when we should gather as a community to remember the sacrifices 
made by many in the past (including those from our community) and seek to find ways 
of making our world a better place in the future.
ADVENT SUNDAY falls on 27th November this year, and at the start of a new Church 
Year we will be looking at the challenge given to all parishes in the Guildford Diocese 
by Andrew, our Diocesan Bishop, through a series of 12 transforming goals. Do come 
and find out more – you will be very welcome at YOUR parish church.
Advent is a time when we are encouraged to set aside just a short time each week to 
reflect on the Christmas story. This year – over three Tuesday evenings – we shall be 
looking at the prophecies behind the birth of Jesus; the birth story itself; and the role 
played by Herod and the Magi (wise men). Do feel free to come along and join in the 
discussions.
With best wishes

Do join us for our Remembrance Sunday Service 
13th November at 10 a.m.

And afterwards for coffee at Box Hill School (in the front hall of the main building)
by kind invitation of the Headmaster

And in the evening for the Choral Society’s Remembrance Concert – see page 7.
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Fourth Mondays

Monday 28th November 
Host: Sue Tatham

St Anthony, Pilgrims Way
ALL WELCOME

TRANSPORT AVAILABLE

Join us for Breakfast 
The Running Horses  

 9 – 10 a.m.
Please book by the Tuesday before 

Men’s Breakfasts
3rd Saturdays

19th November
Book with: Andy Diamond 

diamo1@hotmail.co.uk

Women’s Breakfasts
4th Saturdays

26thNovember
Book with: Stephanie Randall

0773 6933 482 or 01306 879805
srandall55@gmail.com

Operation Christmas Child
Shoebox Sunday

 6th November
We are once more collecting shoeboxes filled with 

appropriate goods to brighten the lives of children 
living in countries where such presents would otherwise never be received. Your 
simple act of generosity gives hope to children caught in the midst of wars, natural 
disasters and extreme poverty and shows them they are not forgotten. 
Leaflets available in the church and St Michael’s School.  If you are unable to fill 
a shoebox but would like to support the work of the charity, the leaflet contains 
an envelope in which donations can be placed. 

Filled boxes should be returned to the church or the Rectory 
by Sunday 6th November.

Fairtrade Stall
Sunday 6th November 

In St Michael’s after 
10 o’clock service

Fair Trade Christmas cards
 will be available to order until 

30th November.  We have samples 
of the cards for you to view and 
also Traidcraft catalogues.  The 
range of craft items is extensive 

and very good quality.
Or you can view online at 

www.traidcraftshop.co.uk
Alison Wood 01372 376443

Amanada Wadsworth. 01306 743164

A very big thank you to Jan Richards 
who has organised the flower 

arrangers' rota and supervised the 
decoration of the church so very 
efficiently for special festivals for the 
past two years. Unfortunately Jan will 
soon be moving away from the village 
and we need to find someone to take 
on her role.

Please contact Jan Richards on 01372 
375733  / richardsjan@btinternet.com 
if you would like to find out more about 
what is involved.
We are always looking for people to 
join the flower rota. Experienced flower 
arrangers are very welcome as well as 
anyone who would like to learn flower 
arranging skills. If you would like to be 
involved in decorating our beautiful 
church please contact Jan (as above).

   Church
 Flowers
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Service of Nine 
Lessons and Carols

Sunday 18th December
6.30 p.m.

Additional singers welcome

As in past years we are inviting 
singers to augment the church 

choir for this very special service. 
There will be four rehearsals on 
Sunday afternoons from 3 to 4.30 
p.m. on 20th  & 27th November and 
4th & 11th December and before the 
service on the 18th.  More information 
from: Christopher Connett  01306 743061 
or c.connett@btinternet.com

See page 11 for details of the Parish Magazine 'Christmas Card'

Harvest Supper
The select crowd 

of diners at the 
Harvest Supper 
on 1st October, 

enjoyed a lovely  relaxed evening with 
lots of time to chat and catch up with 
friends and meet some new people. We 
started with a tasty sausage casserole 
and salad and finished with a selection 
of delicious puds. As we had brought 

our own drinks we had just what we 
preferred. 
We were entertained by South African 
comedian Mark Palmer who had been 
billed as 'clean, classy, clever' – and he 
was just that. His well-observed, gentle 
humour fit the bill perfectly.
Many thanks to Malcolm and to 
Stephanie Randall who organised the 
evening. It was a good one.



If you would like to have a stall (no charge 
– just a donation) please contact Jenny on 

jennyhudlass@sky.com

Christmas Café
Saturday 10th December

Westhumble Chapel 2-4 p.m.
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Calling all 18+ Ex--Crew Members 
We are planning a get together on 

Saturday 24th December in the Stepping Stones 
– an opportunity to catch up from 7.30 p.m. onwards 

More details next month or contact Jonathan Blake 
on 07787 126966 

Join us for our annual Christmas Carolling Pub Crawl on Friday 23rd December 
– further details in the December magazine.  Jonathan Blake

Carol Singing in the 
Westhumble Chapel Ruins

 6 p.m. on Tuesday 20th December
more details next month 

Farewell to Val and Jim McLean
At the end of October  

Val and JIm McLean 
will be moving from 
Norbury Park to Retford 
in Nottinghamshire 
near where Jim's sister 

lives. This will be a big wrench for them 
as Jim has been associated with the 
park for fifty-four years and he and Val 
moved into their cottage there soon 
after they were married forty-one 

years ago. Over the years they and their 
children Lorna and Ian have taken part 
in many community activities. And at 
St Michael's Val has played an active 
role in services and behind the scenes. 
She has also delivered parish magazines 
to houses in the park for at least the last 
thirty-two years.
They will be greatly missed and we 
send them very best wishes for much 
happiness in their new home. 

I know it still seems a long way away, 
but Christmas is approaching and we 

are beginning to plan for the annual Crib 
Service which will take place once more 
on Christmas Eve in the Westhumble 
bonfire field. We are very grateful to the 
trustees of the field for their continuing 
support.
We will be looking for children to play 
the main parts in our tableau and for a 
few older volunteers to do the readings. 
If you would like to take part, please 
contact Rev. Malcolm Raby. 
Last year we invited everyone to bring 
a lamb, be it a toy or a drawing, or a 
cut out picture (even I can manage to 
use scissors!), depending on your craft 
ability and time. Many of you rose to 
the challenge and the baby was almost 
hidden under a shower of lambs when 
the shepherds arrived at the manger. 
This year we would like to do the same, 
so everyone (not just the children) is 
invited to bring a lamb again which 
can be taken home after the service 
as a reminder of the simplicity that is 
at the heart of our celebrations -  a 
vulnerable child on a 
bed of straw.
There will be more 
d e t a i l s  i n  n e x t 
month’s magazine, 
but in the meantime…where did I put 
my lamb?                            Anne Weaver

Now, where did 
my lamb go?

Advent Course 
Tuesday evenings at 8 p.m.

 29th November, 6th December
 and 13th December

More details from Malcolm Raby

CHRISTMAS AT ST MICHAEL’S 
& WESTHUMBLE CHAPEL

  4th December	 Christingle Family Service for ALL AGES
10th December	 Christmas Café in the Chapel (2 – 4 p.m.)
17th December	 Pop-Up pub in the Chapel (5 – 10 p.m.)
18th December	 Service of Lessons and Carols (6.30 p.m.)
20th December	 Carol Singing in the Chapel Ruins in Westhumble
23rd December	 Carol Singing around the pubs
24th December	 Family Crib Service in Westhumble Field (4 p.m.)
24th December	 Midnight Communion (11.30 p.m.)
25th December	 8 a.m. Holy Communion (Chapel)
		  10 a.m.	 Family Service for ALL

Details for some of these events are still being finalised and fuller 
details will be available in December’s magazine, but do make a note 

in your diary so that you don’t miss out!



For a free, no obligation quotation, call today 
Freephone 0808 144 9071

John Joannides, 28 Bracken Close, Bookham

Superb professional 
cleaning of carpets, 

oriental rugs, 
upholstery, curtains 

and leather  
Guardsman 

anti-stain protection

•  spot stain and odour removal    
•  leather cleaning specialists    
•  flame retarding    
•  dust mite reduction service    
•  all work fully insured & guaranteed

 

National Trust Road, Box Hill
Mickleham, Dorking, Surrey RH5 6BY
 Telephone: 01306  889942 / 888253

 •  Residential and 24-hour daycare		
 •  Excellent cuisine
•  Facilities for disabled: medic bath / lift	                  
•  Home doctor in attendance

 •  Single & sharing rooms			 
 •  Convalescent & short stays
•  Lounge with TV & piano		   
•  Separate dining room

 •  Physiotherapist, chiropodist & hairdresser
 •  Entertainment: theatre visits / parties 
    & cabarets held on premises

We aim to provide an excellent service at        
competitive rates, supporting emotional, physical       
and social needs of our clients, always respecting      

and protecting their status as adults.

Pinehurst 
RestHome

PROFESSIONAL PAINTERS & DECORATORS

01306 640418
www.dorkingdecorators.co.uk

40 Years Experience
All aspects of painting and decorating

Approved by Trading Standards & Checkatrade

CHRIS HULME
Garden Machinery

The Barn, Cowslip Lane, Mickleham  01372 377757 / 07950 961606

Service and repair of all makes and models of:
     • Ride-on mowers 	    • Rotary mowers            • Cylinder mowers	

     • Chainsaws      • Strimmers     • Hedge cutters
     • Rotavators      • Blower vacs

Quality secondhand machinery 
Collection and delivery service

01306 883511  fbe@btconnect.com    66 High Street, Dorking, Surrey RH4 1AY  
Order online at: www.flowersby  elaine.co.uk

Local delivery 	             Interflora Worldwide
Weddings & Functions    Special Occasions
Fresh Flowers & Plants   Varied Gift Selection
                        Qualified Florists

Bouquets  Arrangements  Hand-tied Wraps  Plants & Bulbs  Exotic Flowers  
Pots & Baskets  Planted Displays  Champagne  Wines & Spirits  Fresh Fruits  

 Cute Teddies   China & Vases  Helium Balloons

Established 1978

Not enough hours in the day to get everything done?
As your very own personal organiser, we can help you get 

organised and make your life run more smoothly. 
We can help with errands, admin, holidays, decluttering, moving 
home, property management and renovation, party planning, 

pet care and more.
01306 740651 / 07747 444292   info@surreyhillsconcierge.co.uk

Rothes Cottage, Rothes Road, Dorking 
 www.surreyhillsconcierge.co.uk
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Children’s Harvest Workshop

Have you ever wondered why it takes 
so long for people to get off a bus?  

Similarly, has it ever surprised you how 
quickly children can fill a school hall?  
Our seasonal Harvest Workshop for 
children is very popular.
For my activity with the children I got 
to play with glitter.  The children could 
choose between various leaves – oak, 
maple, beech, sycamore – and could 
colour them by carefully lifting pre-
glued sections then dabbling their 
leaf in glitter to make pretty patterns.  
There are the diligent children who 

spend quite a bit of time deciding which 
colour to put where and spend ages 
gently teasing off the little leaf shapes.  
Then there is the other extreme, those 
children who before you can say, 
‘Hold it’ have wrenched off several 
sections along with half the backing 
and then frantically plough into the 
glitter frustrated because it will not 
stick.  Oh dear. 
Then there was ... Potato Man.  These 
creations, perhaps, best reflected 
Harvest as they had a potato for a body, 
broccoli for hair, carrot sticks for arms 

and legs.  There were several other 
crafts for the children to have a go at 
and our time was soon over, except our 
workshops always finish with a song. 
It was all about all fruit and eggs and 
more 'in my trolley'.  A group of the 
children repeated their triumph by 
singing again at St Michael’s on the 
Sunday morning.
Thanks, as ever, to all the helpers, 
including students from Box Hill School 
and especially to organiser Meredith 
Shiers. Watch this space for news of 
the next workshop. Stephanie Randall

Photographs: Ben Tatham



Everyone in our community knows 
St Michael’s Church (St Michael and 

All Angels, to use its full name), for 
many centuries a familiar landmark 
in the heart of Mickleham village.  
However, even the most well-informed 
member of the group who attended 
Sue Tatham’s guided tour of the church 
on 25th September came away with a 
wealth of new information.
Sue began with a presentation on the 
structure and architecture of the church 
and described the numerous additions, 
alterations and restorations that have 
taken place. A church in Mickleham is 
mentioned in the Domesday Book of 
1086 and the original church may have 
been built when Viking invasions were 
at a lull during the reign of Edgar, 959-
975.  In the Norman period the chancel 
and a new nave were added, the arch 
at the entrance to the chancel being 
remarkably similar to one in William 
the Conqueror’s manorial church in 
Caen.  Sue pointed out that St Michael’s 
has a 'weeping chancel', one that is out 
of alignment with the nave. Various 
explanations have been proposed 
to explain this, the most appealing 
being that, in a cruciform building, it 

depicts the head of Christ on the cross. 
Unfortunately, ecclesiastical architects 
do not accept this hypothesis.
An important addition to the church 
was the Mortuary Chapel, built on the 
north side of the church in 1514 for the 
London mercer William Wyddowson, 
Lord of the Manor of Fredley. This was 
later known as the Norbury Pew or 
Chapel. The walls have a chequerboard 
design, uncommon in Surrey and made 
of flint and clunch (rock chalk), a type of 
soft limestone (possibly better known 
now as a Farrow & Ball paint colour!).

The early 19th century saw the church 
undergo many changes. The architect 
P F Robinson was employed initially to 
construct a gallery and new pews but 
discovered the church was in such a 
bad state of repair that major rebuilding 
was necessary. In 1824 he published 
An Attempt to Ascertain the Age of 
the Church of Mickleham, in Surrey, 
containing many diagrams and drawings 
of the interior and exterior of the church 
which now serve as a valuable historical 
record. In the mid-1820s Robinson also 
designed and built a portico at Trelissick 
House in Cornwall for Thomas Daniell, 
who was the father-in-law of the Rector 

of Mickleham, Alfred 
Burmester. Interestingly, 
both Robinson and Daniell 
went bankrupt and fled 
to Boulogne, apparently 
a refuge for bankrupt 
English gentlemen at that 
time!
Further  renovat ions 
took place later in the 
19th century, including 
the  construct ion  of 
both the round organ 
tower and a new gallery 
in the main tower, plus 
the installation of a new 
organ and open pews. 
From 1891-2 services 
even had to be held in 
a specially constructed 
iron building while work 
continued on the church. 
Alterations to the church 
are not, however, just a 
thing of the past. In 2009 

an extension to the Vestry was built 
and many of us will remember the 
delays caused when 17 skeletons were 
unearthed, thought to date from the 
late 18th or early 19th century.
After the presentation we began our 
tour of the church, stopping first to 
admire the 13th century baptismal font. 
Sue then explained the significance 
of the colourful hatchments, the 
diamond-shaped heraldic paintings 
seen hanging in several places in the 
church. When a member of the gentry 
died a hatchment, bearing their coat-
of-arms, would be hung over their front 
door and later in the parish church. Very 
specific rules governed the form and 
colour of the hatchments, enabling the 
sex and marital status of the deceased 
to be readily identified. 
On entering the Norbury Chapel we 
discovered that St Michael’s has not 
been immune to graffiti, albeit of the 
18th century variety.  At the far end of 
the Wyddowsons’ tomb the words 'Capt 
M Phillips 15 Augst 1789 Aet (i.e. aged) 
34' can just be deciphered. Molesworth 
Phillips was married to Fanny Burney’s 
sister Susan and the couple lived in a 
house, now demolished, opposite our 
house, Mickleham Cottage. 
As we approached the chancel, Sue 
encouraged us to look at the pulpit 
where 16th century Flemish carved 
wood panels, brought over from 
Belgium by Alfred Burmester around 
1840, were worked into a new pulpit, 
replacing the previous three tier one. 
In the chancel itself there is a memorial 
to the Reverend Burmester who was 
Rector of Mickleham from 1813 until 
his death in 1867. He is buried in a vault 
under the chancel along with his wife 
Jane and two of their young sons who 
died when babies.
Walking back down the nave, Sue 
pointed out two memorial plaques: 
one commemorating Sir Jack Norton-
Griffiths, the engineer responsible 
for the successful WW1 operation to 
detonate mines under the German 
lines and the second in memory of 
Sir Carl Aarvold OBE, who at various 
times during his career was the Senior 
Judge at the Old Bailey, President of 

Mickleham & Westhumble Local History Group
Guided Tour of St Michael’s Church

Drawing of the northwest view of Mickleham Church 
around 1824. Taken from Robinson's book.
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the Lawn Tennis Association, Captain 
of the England rugby team and a highly 
entertaining after dinner speaker! We 
also looked at the banner hanging 
on the south wall of the nave, which 
belonged to Sir Francis Stydolf, the 
owner of Norbury Park in the 17th 
century. His helmet used to hang with 
the banner but was stolen in 1967.
Back at the entrance to the church 
there was just time to look at the oldest 
and newest glass in the church: the 
oldest being 16th century German in 
the window above the west door and 
the newest is the stained glass window 
installed last year in memory of Andreas 
Vracas. Very welcome refreshments 
followed, kindly organised by Stephanie 
Randall and Alison Wood. 
Over tea we had a chance to look 
at some of the books Sue had used 
for her research including  a copy of 
Robinson's book, Ronnie Shepperd's 
Micklam – the story of a parish and 
the Record of St Michael's Church 
Furnishings compiled in 1986 by the 
Dorking Decorative and Fine Arts 
Society's Church Recorders. There was 

Southeast view of Mickleham Church circa 1824

also a display of mounted copies of 
the very fine photographs, taken by Sir 
George Gordon Pollock for the record. 
These had been donated by the Gordon 
Pollock family and were sold in aid of 
church funds, raising a total of £100.

We very much want to thank Sue for 
opening our eyes to the magnitude of 
the changes that have taken place at 
the church over the centuries and for 
introducing us to some of the many 
people who have shaped its history.

As several people were away and missed the tour, Sue is thinking of repeating it if there is sufficient 
interest. Please let Sue know – sue@thetathams.co.uk or 01306 882547 

– if you would like to join the encore, probably in late January. 

A Concert for 
Remembrance Sunday

13th November – 7 p.m. 

Mickleham Choral Society

Tickets: £10 (£5 for children under 14) 
Available from Anne Weaver 

01306 883932 weaver_anne@hotmail.com

Supporting Help for Heroes and St Michael’s Church   
Refreshments will be served.   

St Michael’s Church
The varied programme includes Haydn's Little 
Organ Mass and other short choral numbers 

and vocal & instrumental solos.

9

Dorking Choral Society 
presents 

The Viennese 
Connection

St Martin’s Church, Dorking RH4 1UX
Sunday 20th November 6.30 pm

CHANGE OF TIME
The start time for the concert, has been 

changed from 7.30 to 6.30 pm.
Please accept our apologies for any 

inconvenience caused. We look forward to 
seeing you there.

Tickets cost £15 from any choir 
member or from Lisa Kicinski on 
07484 840955 or 01306 887946

Tickets will also be available
 on the door.



Mr Payne’s 
Fencing and Gardening Services

07525 351237     01483 276901

Mickleham Children’s Playground Committee would like 
to thank Matt Payne for agreeing to cut the grass 

in the playground this year. Matt comes highly 
recommended for all gardening services.

ASHTEAD PARK LANE 
FINE ARTS 

RESTORATIONS - PICTURE CLEANERS - FRAMERS 
ART GALLERY 

  Many originals and prints for sale 
Open 9.30 am to 5 pm Monday to Saturday 

or call for appointment 
102 The Street, Ashtead KT21 2AW 
01372 277284  or  07940 677932 

lorna@parklanefinearts.co.uk 

• Since 1926, Capel-based and family owned
• STRESS-FREE, local, national & worldwide 
• Contact us for your FREE estimate...

01306 711293
edebros.co.uk

Betchworth Electrical Contractors Ltd.
Tel: 01737 843079 
Mob: 07966 239644

• Additional Lights and Sockets
• Complete Rewiring

•Garden Lighting and Power
•Electrical Installation Condition Reports

•Specialists in Fault Finding
•Telephone & Computer Cabling

• Central Heating Controls
• Smoke Alarms to BS5839:Pt6

All work is in compliance with
BS7671:2008 Amendment 3

• Clean prompt work
• 30 years’ experience
• Specialist advice for old/problem chimneys
• Weekday and weekend service
• Fully insured

01306 883287

ALFA
CHIMNEY SWEEPS
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LOCAL          *         NATURAL         *       ETHICAL

YOUR LOCAL FARM SHOP ON DENBIES WINE ESTATE             

FREE PARKING     www.vgfarmshop.com    01306 880720  

farm shop     deli     plant centre
Open 7 days   9.30 p.m. to 5.30 p.m.      
•   Fresh fruit & veg – local & home grown
•   Fresh bread, cakes, croissants & pastries
•   Cook ready meals; Bangers Galore sausages
•   Great range of local cheese

Christmas Food Fair 
Sunday 27th November 12 noon -4 p.m.

Local Christmas turkeys to order
We sell Silent Pool Gin



As the nation commemorates 
the centenary of the Battle of 

the Somme it seems fitting that we 
remember a Mickleham man who died 
during the Somme offensive. Sydney 
Bruford was born in 1890, the seventh 
of Charles and Dinah Bruford’s twelve 
children. The family lived at Fernbank 
Cottages – one of the three cottages 
on the south side of the King William 
IV. These have since been demolished 
but can be seen the 1920 Aerofilm 
photograph of Byttom Hill.
Mickleham school records show 
that the Bruford children excelled at 
school and won prizes for attendance 
– the brothers also attended Evening 
School which was voluntary. Sydney’s 
brothers, George and Wilfred, worked 
at Swanworth Stud Farm. This was 
part of the Norbury Park Estate which 
was owned at that time by Leopold 
Salomons who was famous for his shire 
horses, which he bred at the stud farm. 
Sydney’s occupation has been listed as 
footman and his last address is given as 
Hanover Square, London.
The 6th Battalion of the Queen’s Royal 
Surrey Regiment was a service battalion
formed at Guildford in August 1914. 
In May 1915 it was mobilised for 
war and landed at Boulogne. At the 
beginning of October 1916 the battalion 
was at a shelter camp near Albert in 

the département 
of the Somme, 
close to the Allied 
Front Line, moving 
into  the  f ront 
line trenches in 
Guedecourt on 3rd 
October. During 
the following two 
days  the front 
line was shelled 
intermittently 
by the Germans, 
r e s u l t i n g  i n 
numerous casualties. Twenty-five year 
old Sydney Bruford was one of three 
men from his battalion killed on 5th 
October.
According to Sydney’s obituary in the 
Dorking Advertiser he was the first 
Mickleham man to join up and also the 
first one to be killed in the service of 
his country. The newspaper also noted 
that all seven of the Bruford brothers 
were in the Forces. Sydney’s friend 
Private G Clabon of the Queen’s said 
that Sydney, who was a great favourite 
with the men had been hit by a shell 
and died about half an hour later. He 
was buried just outside a small village 
near the front line.
Private Sydney Bruford was later buried 
at Thiepval (Grave reference/panel 
number: Pier and Face 5D and 6D.) 

Sydney’s name 
is on Mickleham 
War Memorial. 
H i s  y o u n g e r 
brother, Wilfred, 
was the bugler 
who played the 
Last Post at the 
dedicat ion  of 
the memorial in 
1920.

T h e  J a n u a r y 
1924 Mickleham 
Parish Magazine 
i n c l u d e d  t h i s 
o b i t u a r y  f o r 
Sydney’s father, 
Charles Bruford: 

Mickleham SchoolElm Cottages

Alms Houses

Allotments

King Wm IV Ý
Fernbank CottagesÝ

Detail from 1920 Aerofilm photograph* of Byttom Hill showing 
Fernbank Cottages attached to The King William IV.  © English Heritage

‘Our village lost a much respected 
member when he passed to his rest, 
after a short illness, on December 
9th. For forty-seven years he had lived 
here and worked always at Mickleham 
Downs. His cheery happy ways and the 
happiness of a united and large family 
circle, proved the goodness of his heart. 
He was also a regular attendant at our 
Church till the last. No wonder there 
was a large attendance at his funeral. 
Mrs. Bruford and her family desire to 
thank those friends who sent flowers
and messages of sympathy on the 
occasion of their bereavement.’

The other Mickleham man who 
died at The Somme and is listed 
on the Mickleham War Memorial 
is Lieutenant Francis Grissell, 1st 
Battalion, Coldstream Guards who 
died 15th September 1916, aged 30, 
at Ginchy, France. The Grissells lived at 
Norbury Park until 1890.        Sue Tatham

The Thiepval Memorial to the Missing of the Somme commemorates 
the more than 72,000  missing British Empire servicemen who died 

in the Battles of the Somme between 1915 and 1918, with no known 
grave. It is near the village of Thiepval, Picardy in France.

LEST WE FORGET
Private SYDNEY DAVIS BRUFORD

G107 Queen’s (6th Battalion Royal West Surrey Regiment)
Died Thursday 5th October 1916, aged 25, France

Mickleham War 
Memorial Booklet
For the past two years a task group 

of the Mickleham and Westhumble 
Local History Group has been collecting 
information about the men whose 
names are listed on Mickleham's 
Cross of Remembrance. We have now 
prepared a booklet with the historical 
profiles of each man. We hope to have 
printed copies of this available by 
Remembrance Sunday.

11



It is hardly surprising, given Mickleham’s 
proximity to Epsom, that there were a 

number of racing stables in the village 
and that Mickleham Downs was an 
excellent training ground.  In the 19th 
century a number of well-known 
trainers resided in the village.  Robert 
l’Anson lived at Rose Cottage with 
his family and 11 apprentice jockey 
lads, the youngest of whom was 15.  
Many of these came from all over 
the country.  In Mickleham Street the 
trainer George Drewitt lived with a total 
of six young men, the youngest and 
most famous being George Fordham, 
14 at the time, who went on to win 
numerous prestigious races including 
the Derby in 1879.  William Edwards 
and Thomas Sparks ran stables at 
Mickleham Cottage and at Mole Cottage 
lived John Fordham with his wife and 
six children, all born in Newmarket.  
Dockeray is another trainer with stables 
situated on the A24 near to where Ilex 
Trees now is.  In addition, all the large 
houses in the neighbourhood had their 
own stables and some tradesmen too 
kept at least one horse to pull a cart.  
George Rose in his reminiscences of the 
1850s writes of famous horses such as 
Cobweb, Bay Middleton and Blair Atholl 

Mickleham’s  Three Farriers 
– Thomas Tidy, Frederick Patrick and Frederick Guyatt

Firstly – The Tidy Family

Mickleham & Westhumble Local History Group

and of watching the final gallops on the 
Downs before the Derby. 
Hence the clear need for a farrier, one 
who shoes horses, although the term is 
often used interchangeably with smith 
or blacksmith.  The first reference to 
one in the village is to William Tidy, 
aged 25, described in the 1841 census 
as a smith.  Further evidence comes 
from an auction catalogue describing 
‘a dwelling house and smithy’, situate 
in Mickleham and close adjoining the 
village, let to William in 1843 on a 100 
year lease for the sum of 1 shilling per 
annum.  Today, this site is that of the 
Frascati restaurant, and the house is 
still recognisable.
William, the eldest of ten children born 
to a Leatherhead blacksmith, must have 
handed it on quite soon to his brother 
Thomas who appears on the census 
as living at the Forge from 1851 all 
through the century until 1891.  In 1845 
he was married in Mickleham to Jane 
Wiles, a local girl, whose father was a 
carpenter.  By 1851 he is described as a 
farrier employing one man, living with 
his wife Jane and their two children, 
Frederick aged four years and Henrietta 
aged ten months. They went on to have 
two more surviving children, Caroline 

and Thomas, and two more who died 
in infancy, Fanny in 1849 aged seven 
weeks and Arthur in 1855 aged eight 
months.   On Jane’s gravestone in the 
churchyard (on the LH side up from 
the main gates) both she and these 
two little ones are remembered – both 
described as beloved – and I find it 
touching that Thomas remembered 
them on their mother’s memorial stone.  
She was only 56 when she died in 1874. 
Of Thomas and Jane’s other three 
children, we know that Frederick also 
worked as a farrier at the Forge with 
his father and that Caroline married 
Benjamin Haynes, whose father sold 
the village shop to the Rose family,  in 
1873.  Frederick seems to have left the 
village by 1881 and the younger son, 
also Thomas, is now working alongside 
his father. By this time, Jane has died 
and there is a housekeeper, Ellen Rowe, 
living in the house.   Between 1881 and 
1891 Thomas lost his sight and she must 
have been essential to him, especially 
when young Thomas died, reasons 
unknown, in August 1888 aged 33.  
With no family to carry on at the forge, 
it would seem that Thomas decided to 
employ Frederick Patrick who is listed 
on the 1891 census as a blacksmith 

and lodger at Flint Cottage (north 
of the forge).  He is 29, not an 
apprentice. Both he and his wife 
came from Hampshire.   Before 
we start that story, we must see 
Thomas through.  He died in 
March 1895 aged 77 years and 
probate was granted to Henry 
Tulett, gardener, and Robert 
Mortimore, headmaster of our 
then so-called National School;  
his effects amounting to £141 2s 
2d.   The house and forge was put 
up for auction in April of the same 

Left: Thomas Tidy (on right) in front 
of the Forge, early 1890s. 
Right: The elderly Thomas Tidy 
probably with his housekeeper Ellen 
Rowe taken in front of the house 
that is now the Frascati.  Note sign 
for the King William IV on the right. 
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year, as ‘The West Australian Forge’, 
a name whose origin is a complete 
mystery.  Apart from the blacksmith’s 
shop and the shoeing shop, there was 
stabling, a coach-house, harness room, 
yard, and as well as all the usual tools 
of the trade, a grey cob gelding and 
a light spring cart.  All this and the 
contents of the house too point to 
a man who had made a good living, 
whose skill was much in demand and 
who was described as ‘famous for 
plating of racehorses’ in his day.   

Judy KInloch
Next time: Frederick Patrick, Ferrier 1890s photograph of The Forge on the corner of London Road and Byttom Hill
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Has been a little delayed this year 
but as I type the temperature is 

dropping and the wind is rising.  I can 
never think of the beginning of autumn 
without Keats’s ‘Autumn’ echoing in 
my mind, but this year it has been not 
so much ‘the mellow fruitfulness’ as 
the ‘full-grown lambs’, the ‘red-breast 
whistling’ and most nostalgic of all the 
‘gathering swallows’ which ‘twitter in 
the skies’. This has not happened yet, 
but it can not be long before they start 
to fill the skies and line the telegraph 
wires.  The ladybirds too are already 
to be seen hibernating in my window 
corners. 
Thinking back on the year as a whole, 
it does seem to have been very much 
one thing or another weather-wise.  
My early potatoes did exceptionally 
well, due to the rain I am sure, and so 
did chard, peas and broad beans – one 
of the few years the latter were not 
ruined by an excess of blackfly.  French 
beans as well as runners started well 
but quite a prolonged dry period meant 

they did not continue to produce for 
the usual length of time in spite of 
some watering (clearly not enough!). 
Courgettes on the whole did well, 
especially the yellow Atena Polka and 
my very favourite Zucchino romaanesco 
with its slightly ribbed appearance that 
makes it look almost striped.  Its flavour 
is excellent and when cut into slices 
they resemble little cog wheels.  One 
plant has taken over an unprecedented 
amount of my vegetable garden and 
today, well into October, I have been 
out picking in order to keep up with it.  
On the downside, this year, I have once 
again completely failed to get my garlic 
through depredation by rust and rot 
and my carrots were useless, probably 
due to lack of water at the crucial time. 
However, we must look forward. I shall 
have to replace a spring flowering 
Viburnum, the sight and smell of which 
has been a pleasure for years, and I 
am thinking of a Hamamelis, perhaps 
x intermedia ‘Orange Peel’ which has 
spidery orange flowers and is scented.  

There are others with yellow and even 
red flowers.  Or … the choice is huge 
and I shall have much difficulty making 
up my mind.
Time now to think about buying and 
planting tulips for next spring, mostly 
in pots as I don’t want to disturb bulbs 
already in the ground.   I would like to 
put in a word for short-stemmed tulips, 
such as the Kaufmanniana and Greigii 
hybrids, many of them with striped 
leaves, that come in many shades 
and bi-colours. Tulipa 'Pinocchio' has 
slender, soft red flowers with a white 
margin on the petals, very eye-catching, 
and there are small species tulips too 
such as ‘Little Beauty’, only 4” high with 
intense pink flowers and blue centres.  
Broadleigh Gardens have a wide range 
of all these.
There is a very gloomy poem by Thomas 
Hood that ends ‘No shade, no shine, 
no butterflies, no bees,/ No fruits, 
no flowers, no leaves, no birds – 
November!  Let us hope for a little 
better than this!                 Judy Kinloch

Mickleham and Westhumble Horticultural Society
The end of summer…

As in past years readers who would like to send Christmas greetings to their local friends 
by way of the magazine and donate the money saved on cards and postage to charity 

should contact Sue Tatham by the December magazine deadline: Sunday 6th November. 
The charge is £5 per person (£10 per couple). Proceeds this year will go to 

St Michael's Infant School and the Community Nursery 

Mickleham Parish Magazine 
‘Christmas Card’
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Gardens large and small
we maintain them all

Telephone: 01737 844373   Mobile: 07887 838666
References available upon request

All aspects of private and commercial garden 
and estate maintenance, landscaping undertaken

Fencing, grass & hedge cutting

EST.1985
RGS

Rowlatt Garden Services

DORI VANA PLUMBING
YOUR LOCAL PLUMBER
EXPERIENCED, RELIABLE 

AND PROFESSIONAL
From changing washers to changing bathrooms

CALL DORI 
07977 220465 / 01306 887282

    Counselling
			       Reiki / Reiki Courses
			       Mind & Body Healing
			       Shamanic Journeying
			       Munay-Ki Rites

For further details please call Judith Cobby on 
01306 882229 / 07790 614448 

or visit www.healing-inspiration.co.uk 

‘Wow, it’s amazing! I feel so much calmer 
within myself and also emotionally too, 
which is really good. I feel so different.’ 

NJB DOMESTIC CLEANERS
come home to a clean home

Mother and son business 
Fully insured

Weekly or fortnightly cleans
One-off spring cleans
End of tenancy cleans

Shops, offices and communal areas

ncbdomes@aol.c.uk
Please ring Nick: 07717 763 380

or Chris: 07780 670491

STEVE & TIM LANGLEY
Experienced craftsmen

ANTIQUE RESTORATION
CABINET MAKING

FRENCH POLISHING
Free estimates, collection & delivery

01372 457700   
07960 486455     07847 769517

Jamie Mason  07840 698452  www.raceltd.com

 From general servicing, performance 
modifications, engine/gearbox rebuilds 
to full restorations. We also offer vehicle 
storage. Our workshop is based in Charlwood

 Road and Competition Engineering Ltd
Specialists in the 
maintenance and 

restoration of 
historic road and 

race cars

 

IDTA Qualified Teacher

At Mickleham Village Hall
Dell Close, Mickleham, Surrey RH5 6EE

07901 742 887

Ballroom Dancing
Latin American Dancing
Professional Training [IDTA]

Private Lessons only
Sunday, Monday & Wednesday 

Evenings 6 – 10 p.m.
Beginners class Wednesdays 

7.30 – 8.30 p.m.
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Community News

Corrections:
• Last month when we welcomed 

Adrian and David who have move 
to Pilgrims Close, we unfortunately 
misspelt their surname – this should 
have been ‘Harding’. Sorry.
•  Also last month we failed to give 
credit to Richard Roberts-Miller for all 
his splendid photographs of the Village 
Show. Sorry, Richard.

Welcome to:
• Claire & Matthew Patterson 

and daughters Molly (7) and Florence 
(4) who have moved to Pilgrims Close 
from Redhill;
•  Anne & Richard Mason and their 
adult son and daughter, David and 
Christianna who have moved to 
Pilgrims Way. Originally from Northern 
Ireland, they lived in Belgium before  
moving to Surrey;
•  Charlie and Abigail Warshawski and 
their children, Asher and Cristiana, 
who have moved to Westhumble 
Street from Epsom.  

Congratulation to Amy and Simon 
Ward of Juniper Hall on the safe 

arrival of Verity Mary on 14th October. 
A sister for Martha.

Farewell to:
•  Pauline Kendrick who has moved 

from Pilgrims Way to Guildford;
• J im and Val  McLean who are 
moving from Norbury Park to Retford, 
Nottinghamshire – see page 3. 

Steven Banfield
collects his MBE

Lt Commander Steven Banfield Royal Navy 
with his parents outside Windsor Castle

On 7th October the Investiture 
Ceremony was held at Windsor 

Castle, where Steven Banfield was very 
honoured to be presented with his MBE 
by the Queen. His honour was given 
for services to the Royal Navy in the 
Caribbean. 
He assumed Command of HMS Severn 
in July 2014 deploying the ship on 
the Atlantic Patrol Task (North) in 
the Caribbean for eight months, the 
first time this deployment had been 
undertaken by an Offshore Patrol Vessel.

Steven is the son of Mary and John 
Banfield of Old London Road. 

Many friends and family members 
gathered at St Michael's Church 

on 16th September for the Service of 
Thanksgiving to celebrate the life of 
Tony Venn. Although he never lived 
in the village he had long-standing 
connections with Mickleham and his 
daughter Jackie lives in Westhumble. 
Anthony Alick Venn was born in Dorking 
and lived in the Orchard Road with his 
parents and ten brothers and sisters. 
The family was not well off, and when 
Tony won a scholarship to the local 
grammar school, his parents were 
unable to fund him. As a compensation 
the headmaster of his school made him 
Head Boy there. His poor beginnings 
gave him drive and determination to 
become a successful business man.
At 18 Tony did his National Service in 
the Army, and said the strangest thing 
to get used to was not sharing a bed 
with a brother or two. He enjoyed his 
time in the army, becoming a drummer, 
and left after two years with the rank 
of Lance Corporal. He then took up 
bricklaying, working with his father who 
was a foreman on a building site.
In 1960 he married Pam and they set 
up house in Farnborough where Jackie 
was born.  A few years later they moved 
to Strood Green where Tony set up his 
own business with another brother 
Ralph. Business was good, and in 1969 
son Darren was born. By 1975 his 
business had expanded and he had built 
his own house in Brockham.
Tony was a devoted father and 
grandfather. After their first grandson 
Paul was diagnosed with leukaemia at 
four months old, Tony and Pam gave 
tremendous support to Jackie and 
her husband, Steve. They also set up 
a charity for Leukaemia Research, and 
threw themselves into fundraising for 
many years, for which they were invited 
to a Garden Party at Buckingham 
Palace. During the years of Paul’s 
treatment and periods of remission 
Tony did all he could to provide many 
diversions and pleasures for Paul and 
his brother Mark. Paul died in 2000, 
aged just 15 and is buried in Mickleham 
churchyard.
Raising funds for Leukaemia Research, 
was just one of Tony’s charitable 
activities. Soon after he started in 
business he joined the Dorking Lions. 

Anthony Alick Venn 1938 - 2016
Later he helped set up the Brockham 
Badgers Football Club, and in the late 
1980s he and Pam helped with the 
Crusaders youth group in Mickleham.
For a time Tony was involved in local and 
national politics. He was the agent for 
local councillor Frank Kenward for two 
years, and also helped Kenneth Baker,  
a Conservative MP and cabinet minister 
in Margaret Thatcher’s government. 
He once stood in a local election, but 
narrowly missed out on being elected.
In 1990 Tony suffered a heart attack, 
and early retirement on health grounds 
followed. A keen golfer, he had been an 
active member of both Dorking and Ifield 
Golf Clubs for many years, but when 
ill health made this difficult he turned 
to bowls. At Newdigate Bowls club, he 
helped arrange the building of their new 
clubhouse, and was also club captain for 
a year. After he moved to Horsham he 
took up bridge, as bowls was proving 
difficult because of his reduced mobility.
At Tony’s service, son  Darren concluded 
his tribute to his father with the 
following: Dad had a long, happy life 
tinged with some sadness. His health 
was not great for the last few years 
of his life, which made him a bit glum, 
but his dedication to his family never 
faltered always supporting us. So let 
us all remember him as the happy, 
successful businessman, loyal husband, 
proud, supportive dad and loving 
grandad that he always was.
We send our sincere condolences to 
Pam and all her family at this sad time.



Jumping off buildings and other signs of madness
in Holland they do have wind, which 
appeared to blow consistently in our face 
all the way from Hook to Amsterdam.  
The countryside is lovely, if flat. There 
are cycle tracks everywhere and the 
drivers respect your space.  170 miles 
later however, you do begin to be 
bored of windmills and canals, and your 
stomach objects to yet more Snickers 
bars and gels.   The welcome sight of 
my dear wife Annie standing beaming 
outside our hotel, equipped with a tray 
full of jugs of ice cold Heineken, was the 
best view I had had all day.
We slobbed round a few museums 
the next day, including an exhibition 
at the Hermitage devoted to Catherine 

the Great (sadly, 
no working model 
contrapt ions  for 
s t a l l i o n s ) ,  t h e n 
h e a d e d  b a c k  to 
Blighty.
The next weekend 
I  was (with zero 
modesty) bragging 

about my trip to Mary Banfield.   In 
a fantastic, but wholly characteristic 
act of generosity, Mary has promised 
£1000 for local charities if I abseil off the 
Emirates Spinnaker tower in Portsmouth. 
This is now in the diary for 2nd April at 
10.30 am (1st April would have been 
more appropriate, but it was fully 
booked).   We have opened a fund raiser 
web page to try and double Mary’s 
money in aid of some local  charities: 
Leatherhead Start (was Leatherhead 
Night Hostel), Pit Stop, Princess Alice 
Hospice and Kids for Kids.    The link 
is  http://www.virginmoneygiving.
com/Will.Dennis.  Please note however 
that this only works for Princess Alice 
and Kids for Kids.  If you want to donate 
to Leatherhead Start or Pit Stop please 
just donate direct to them, or send 
Mary or me a cheque made out to 
the appropriate charity and we will 
forward it. 
I am told Mary has a flat with a view of 
the Spinnaker Tower and will be sitting 
there with binoculars glued to her 
eyes on 2nd April.  If you want to come 
and watch too, no doubt this can be 
arranged in return for a suitably large 
donation….                            Will Dennis

I would like to thank all of you who 
sponsored me for my bike ride to 

Amsterdam in aid of the Big Issue 
Foundation. I raised over £1000 
thanks to your generosity; as I paid 
for the trip myself, this meant that 
all the money went to the charity. 
We took an unusual route to Harwich, in 
cold and occasionally rainy conditions, 
with a guide who obviously had a 
rooted objection to major roads. Via 
all sorts of byways and cycle tracks 
we eventually got to Harwich at about 
11 p.m.and I fell asleep on the ferry 
immediately
The next morning in Holland it was sunny 
and warm BUT, though there are no hills 

Will Dennis (second 
from the left) before 
setting off on his bike

Helen Croxford née Dewar 1937 – 2016
Helen was born to Scottish parents, a 

heritage of which she was extremely 
proud. Sadly her own mother died when 
Helen was just 7 years old and while she 
spent some time with her grandparents 
and younger sister, she largely grew up 
with her Dad, Donald,travelling with 
him wherever he was posted. This 
meant a new school every few months. 
However Helen went onto read Physics 
at London University, where she met 
her husband Rodney on her first day. 
Helen was the only woman on her 
course and used to tell stories of how 
she was teased, especially if she turned 
up to lectures still wearing her apron. 
Even then she juggled demands upon 
her, coping with both her studies and 
keeping house for her father.
Helen and Rodney were married in July 
1961 after they had both graduated. 
They settled initially in Kingston, before 
moving to Fetcham and then to Oakfield 
Lodge, Westhumble in 1969. By the 

time the family moved to Westhumble, 
Helen had four daughters, Rosemary, 
Rosalind, Heather and Hazel. Donald 
Dewar also lived with the family until 
his death. Box Hill had always been a 
favourite holiday spot for Helen and 
her father, which is what drew them 
to the area. While Helen and Rodney 
sometimes toyed with the idea of 
moving the family to live in Scotland, 
they loved their home in Westhumble 
and lived a happy married life there 
for more than 40 years until Rodney 
passed away in 2007. After her beloved 
husband’s death, Helen could never 
bring herself to leave Oakfield Lodge 
where she lived, fiercely independent, 
until her  death on 20th September.
Helen was not just a mother but also 
worked until she was in her fifties. 
Her professional career began as 
a meteorologist and she worked 
in London for many years before 
going on to work locally at ERA in 

Leatherhead, then Dorking Library 
followed by a period as a maths teacher 
at Hurtwood House and then a home 
tutor. Helen had many interests. She 
was a very competitive sportswoman 
and loved to play squash, badminton 
and tennis in her younger days. She was 
always an avid reader, loved her radio 
(especially the shipping forecasts) and 
enjoyed anything that was intellectually 
challenging. Other hobbies included 
music and Helen used to play the piano 
and sing in the Church and local choirs. 
Although quite shy, Helen was a strong 
character who loved a good debate 
and had knowledge and opinions on 
many topics. 
Helen had many friends in the local 
community and regularly entertained 
her neighbours until her health started 
to fail. Helen will be sadly missed 
not just by her four daughters, ten 
grandchildren and extended family, but 
many friends near and far.
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WESTHUMBLE BONFIRE & 
FIREWORKS

 Saturday 5th November
If you have been helping to build the bonfire, thank you  – but don’t forget to come!

At 5.45 pm, the Guy will lead a torchlit parade from the junction of  
Chapel Lane, Adlers Lane and Burney Road. 

If you are a bit later, come to the Westhumble field                                                           
at the lower end of Adlers Lane. 

The bonfire will be lit by around 6.30, p.m.
 followed by Neil Mason’s spectacular fireworks.

Our insurance policy does not permit hand-held fireworks, so please  
DO NOT BRING YOUR OWN SPARKLERS  – we have an alternative!

THIS YEAR, THERE WILL BE A BEER TENT
Soup & Sausages will also be available from the barbecue,  

as usual, for a small donation.
We shall be requesting £5 per head at the gate.  

Please bring family and friends from beyond Mickleham and Westhumble.
Finishing touches to the bonfire from 10 a.m. on Saturday 5th November 

(lots of newspaper to be screwed up – great fun!)
To hear about other items of interest or information for Westhumble residents, 

plus Neighbourhood Watch bulletins, 
email mike.giles@mac.com Your details will remain confidential.

' Cabaret '   
with piano accompaniment

by Peter Spence
Wednesday 16th November

8 p.m.
Hosts: Angela & Clive Gilchrist at 
Ashleigh Grange, Chapel Lane, 
Westhumble. If you would like to 
come. please  book with Stephen 
Lloyd  shlloyd@btinternet.com or 
01306 883482.
As in previous years Angela will 
be have a supply of Barnardo's 
Christmas Cards for sale. Excellent 
value so bring your purse.

The next
Westhumble Talk

Good beer and wine as well 
as a non-alcoholic choice. 
Sausage rolls and other 
nibbles may also make an 

appearance. Once again, the 
bar will be run by Pop-up 

landlord Duncan Irvine ably 
assisted by Gerry Weaver.

Do come along and bring 
your friends. It is a chance 
to meet with neighbours, 
catch up with the people 
you have not seen since 

the last Pop-up, and make               
new friends. 

Pop-up Pub 
at the 

Westhumble 
Chapel 
Saturday 

17th December 
from 5 to 10 p.m. 

RNLI Christmas Fayre
Tuesday 8th November

9.30 a.m. to 1 p.m.  at Dorking Rugby Club

RN L I  C h r i s t m a s  c a r d s  a n d 
souvenirs, homemade cakes, 

fashion accessories, jewellery, 
shoes, children's  books, chutney 
and much more. Tea/coffee and 
cake will be available. Free on-
site parking is available and the 
clubhouse has disabled access to 
both floors.

We need cakes, biscuits, fudge, 
etc for our cake stall. If you could 
contribute it would be appreciated.
P l e a s e  b r i n g  yo u r  o l d  a n d 
new foreign money (including 
discontinued currencies), old 
mobile phones and used inkjet 
cartridges (not Epson) for recycling  
Contact: dorkingrnli@gmail.com

OFFICE FOR RENT
Centre of Mickleham Village 

Space for 3-4 people – ideal for a small practice of architects, engineers, 
accountants or similar professions

First floor studio-type accommodation. Ground floor kitchenette and  toilet. Wired for 
IT network – well insulated. Available with or without office furniture.

Please telephone 01372 375 695
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Vivien Cresswell
Made-to-measure Soft Furnishings

          

01737 843858
www.cresswellscurtains.co.uk

Curtains, Roman Blinds, Cushions
Extensive range 

of fabrics

Painting
Decorating, tiling, 
Curtain & blind hanging,
Wallpapering, 
Furniture assembly etc.
  • Fully insured
  • Free estimates
  • References available
Tel: Martin 07770 441 201

Get IT Fixed, Get IT Connected
Expert Repair & Maintenance

ChalkHill Systems
www.chalkhillsystems.co.uk

Brockham based. No call out charges. Fully transparent quotations 
with no hidden costs. We make technology work for you.

Call us now on

01737 845980

MicklehamParish News Dec 2013 63x88.indd   1 09/01/2014   19:26:26

From additional lighting and sockets
to complete rewires

Fully insured     Registered with the NICEIC

Mike Palmer 
Electrical Services
Part P registered electrician

07866 930483  mike@mikepalmer.biz
Boxhill Way, Strood Green, Betchworth RH3 7HY 

Extensions and alterations often require a  
Structural Engineer

Robert Wynter & Partners Ltd
01306 879875

Book House, Vincent Lane 
Dorking RH4 3HW 

NEED A CARER?
Highly qualified professional carer 

Available Monday to Friday 
– hours to suit 

References available      
Call Cheryl  07810 881 267

18

Byttom Hill, Mickleham     01372 372590    www.thekingwilliamiv.com

King William IV
Well we have had lots of sun, but October has not been as warm as we would have liked.   
However, it did mean I could use it as an excuse to sneak away firstly to Portugal for a couple of 
days of golf..   And Anne & I got a night away for our 20th anniversary.
October saw our first enjoyable Autumn quiz which raised money for the village playground; 

thanks to Heather, Sarah & Martin for all their skills in compiling, comparing & organising.  And we really look forward to 
our season of quizzes with Malcolm & Sue, starting on Monday 7th November at 7 p.m. for 7.30pm.  Booking essential.
We are also preparing for another of Anne’s favourite evenings – our fireworks for our neighbours & friends -- on                
Sunday 6th November at 6 p.m. You are all welcome to come along to oohh & aahh & twirl sparklers!
We hope we might see you at one of these events, or if not very soon. All the best for now, Eamonn



A New Playground for Mickleham
Mickleham’s new playground was 

officially opened on Friday 7th 
October at 3.30 p.m. Many people 
from the village and wider community 
in Dorking joined the children of 
St Michael’s School to celebrate the 
opening and it was really fantastic to 
see such a large turnout.
The children have had to walk past the 
fenced-off play area on their way to 
and from school since the beginning 
of term as we all waited for the grass 
to grow. They were overflowing with 
excitement as they waited at the gate 
on Friday afternoon, and it was with 
an enormous amount of pleasure that 
Sarah and Heather cut the red ribbon 
and were finally able to open the gate 
to the children for their first play.
With the aid of cupcakes for the children 
and a glass of fizz for the adults, the 
event turned into quite a party. We 

would like to thank the ladies that 
baked the cakes (you know who you 
are), Mary Flint and Alison Wood for 
the loan of metres and metres of 
beautiful home-made bunting with 
which they decorated the playground, 
Kompan for supplying balloons and 
gifts for the children, the Parish Council 
for supplying the bubbly and all the 
helpers who gave up their afternoon 
to help with the set-up and running of 
the event.
And finally, the Playground Association 
would like to say a huge thank you 
to everyone who has supported this 
project over the past two years. The 
new playground would not have 
been possible without the support 
and generosity of many organisations 
and individual people. Capital grants 
came from Ride Prudential through 
the London Marathon Charitable Trust, 

Mole Valley District Council and Surrey 
County Council. In addition, support 
from the Parish Council, local fundraising 
events in the village and donations from 
both local businesses and members of 
the community have all contributed to 
create what I hope everyone agrees is a 
fabulous new play area.
In applying for the funding for the 
new playground, we have had to 
demonstrate to the various funding 
bodies the many benefits that outdoor 
play bestows on children. But we also 
believe that the presence of facilities 
such as the village playground, the 
nursery and the school has a wider 
benefit to the whole community, by 
ensuring that Mickleham remains a 
place that is welcoming to children and 
young families.
Long may that continue. 

Congratulations and many thanks to Sarah Parfitt and Heather Bourne who spearheaded the very 
successful playground project. The surge of excited children when the gate

was opened for the first time said it all!
Photographs: Ben Tatham
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ole ValleyMowers
Open 

Monday to Friday
 8 a.m. -5 p.m. 
& Saturday 
8 a.m - 1 p.m.

All leading makes of lawn mowers
 & garden tractors catered for 

Reasonable rates  
Free estimates  & friendly service 

Paul White   Bookham  01372 458008

T: 01306 640 143
E: INFO@RICHARDSONFENCING.CO.UK
W: WWW.RICHARDSONFENCING.CO.UK

A: 83 SOUTH STREET, DORKING, SURREY, RH4 2JU

FENCING • LANDSCAPING • DECKING
CHECKATRADE APPROVED

Chadhurst Farm, Coldharbour Lane, Dorking, Surrey RH4 3JR
Tel: 01306 741800   Fax: 01306 885150 

Email: james@treeline.co.uk       www.treeline.co.uk

Services Ltd
Tree Health Care Specialists

Need help with your accounts? 
If you run your own business you will appreciate how difficult it 
can be to keep up with your accounting paperwork.
However, meeting deadlines and understanding the financial 
health of your business are crucial to avoiding penalties and 
ensuring that the hard work you put in pays off where it 
matters – in your pocket

•  Tailored accountancy local to Dorking – saving you time
•  Fixed fees – saving you money   •  Free Xero software – simple invoicing

01737 652 852  
esther@a4cgroup.co.uk 

natasha@a4cgroup.co.uk 

Call today to arrange a 
free no-obligation 

consultation

D
ecorating Se

rv
ic
es

Si

mo
n Hooper

SLH

For all your decorating needs...

Services

Interior decoratingExterior painting

Commercial/Domestic work

Fully insured

Wallpaper hanging & removal
Oil & Water-based products

Insurance work

Free quotes & advice

home: 0208 3978 962

Professional, friendly and speedy service at all times

www.slhdecoratingservices.com

mob: 0794 7135 376

www. dorkingpestcontrol.com

Dorking Pest Control Services
Local Authority Approved Contractors

Our Services include: Wasps, Bee Swarms, Hornets, Rats, Mice, 
Squirrels, Fleas, Flies, Ants, Cockroaches, Bed Bugs, 

Rabbits, Moles, Foxes and Deer

Experts in pest control throughout Surrey
Office: 01306 743001      Ivor: 07710 117491      Chris: 07971 519415

• Domestic, Commercial and Industrial  • Contract Work  • Preventative Control Programmes

AN AFFORDABLE AND EXPERIENCED PROFESSIONAL 
ALTERNATIVE TO TRADITIONAL SOLICITORS

• Divorce • Arrangements for children  • Finances  
• Court Proceedings

PROUD TO PROVIDE A DIFFERENT KIND OF SERVICE
• Affordable fees • Straight-talking advice

• Practical, real support

Contact me for a consultation 
07808 572157  juliewattsfamilylaw.co.uk

Julie Watts
F a m i l y  L a w
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Year 12 creative 
writing retreat 
at The Green 

Escape
Once again, the Box Hill English 

Department ran their residential 
trip for IB and A level students 
studying English Literature in the 
Sixth Form.  The students stayed at a 
secret woodland location, sleeping in 
shepherds’ huts kitted out in style with 
up-cycled furniture and lanterns.
While on their ‘Green Escape’, students 
took part in three workshops ably 
led by our wonderful English and 
Drama teachers.  Their first workshop 
focused on ways of opening novels, and 
students shared their own favourite 
reads.  
The second workshop provided 
students with top tips for their own 

creative writing.  Students talked about 
different narrative perspectives, as well 
as the subtleties of vocabulary choices.  
Extracts from Dickens’s ‘Little Dorrit’ 
and McCarthy’s ‘The Road’ were used 
to inspire students to compose their 
own creative pieces. 
The final workshop focused on an 
introduction to Shakespeare’s ‘King 
Lear’.  Students created freeze frames to 
introduce the key motif of family in the 
play, and they also role-played different 
scenarios from Act 1 scene 1.  The rest 
of the evening was spent eating pizza, 
homemade brownies (a Green Escape 
tradition) and toasting marshmallows, 
around the fire.

The following day, everyone climbed to 
the top of Leith Hill.  A late-September 
sun lit up the South Downs and Leith 
Hill Tower that provided a fabulous 
backdrop in front of which students 
performed key scenes from ‘King Lear’ 
and shared their creative writing.  
This trip has become a highlight for 
students of English and staff alike 
and everyone helped to make it a 
very memorable experience.   Our 
Sixth Formers were able to forge 
new friendships amongst autumnal 
woodland, share ideas about literature 
by candlelight and thoroughly indulge 
their creative selves.  

Katharine Bryson, Head of English

A new friendly group in Mickleham for kids aged 0-5 years to play 
along side their Childminder or Registered Nanny

Mickleham Village Hall Every Tuesday, Term time only  9.30 –11.30 a.m.
£1.50 per child (No charge for non-crawling babies) 

Come and join in the fun at Tuesday Toddles. Children can play, learn and explore with a 
huge  variety of floor toys, creative tables for drawing & playdough, book corner and a 

large floor space. Baby changing and handwashing facilities available.
Each session includes refreshments for the adults, a fun circle time for singing, action 

songs and rhymes, instruments and messy play for all to enjoy, along with support and 
advice for new and current Childcare Practitioners. No need to book, just turn up and 

play.  Numbers maybe limited so early arrival is essential to 
avoid disappointment.  There are no rotas, although a little 

help with tidying up would be appreciated!  Childminders and 
Registered Nannies welcome only.  Ofsted Certificates are 
required on first visit. For more information please contact 

one of us:  Natalie 07790 318 653, Cally 07833 727 653, 
Lucy 07989 743 775, Sarah 07788 553 220 

or ask to join our closed Facebook group for 
Tuesday Toddles for regular updates.

Mickleham Choral Society's Carol Party will be on Friday 16th December 
Make a note in your diary now!

Additional sports 
equipment for 

the Rec

In the September MPM Duncan Irvine 
wrote that there is a small surplus 

of funds left over from grants given 
for the Mickleham playground which 
must be spent on play equipment. The 
proposal is to provide something for 
young people once they have outgrown 
the playground.
Duncan would like suggestions as to 
what should be provided, especially 
from young people who are most 
likely to use the equipment. Please 
email Duncan with your thoughts: 
duncan.c.irvine@gmail.com 

Football goals? 
Basketball hoop?

Skateboard ramp? 



OSTEOPATH
NICK WOOLLEY

BSc (Hons) Ost
Registered provider of Osteopathy for BUPA & AXA PPP

Osteopathy for all ages
Also offering Cranial Osteopathy and 

Myofascial Acupuncture needling treatments
For advice or an appointment 
01372 379270

www.Headleyosteo.com

Qualified Horticulturist

Richard Everett RHS
Specialising in the 

ground maintenance
of commercial

and private properties

01737 843232
07887 525533

reverett_hort@hotmail.co.uk

Shakespeare Electricals
Your local electrician

Fully qualified 
and insured

Call Matthew on 07783 553880
www.shakespeare-electricals.co.uk

10% off labour costs with this advert

Diagnosis, Expert Treatment & Professional Care
for Your Feet

Bookham
Chiropody & Podiatry Clinic

We provide the best 
possible care for your feet

Book your appointment: 
01372 454583

29 High Street, Great Bookham KT23 4AA
www.bookhamchiropody-podiatry.co.uk

Building Plans
For home improvements & extensions

Including planning & building regulations
Fast efficient service at competitive rates

MICHAEL LLOYDCEng MICE MINT

Phone: 01483 205479 
or 07958 791 402 for free consultation

Email: michael@lloydplanning.london

Gill and Paula would like to warmly welcome you to Aspen Care, offering 
assistance to enable you to live in the comfort of your own home with 
care and companionship.
            • A happy alternative to a care home
            • Cover while your family or carer takes a holiday
            • Recuperation and rehabilitation following a hospital stay
            • All aspects of personal care, medication and meal prep
            • Dementia care, disability, chronic &critical conditions, end of life care
            • Accompaniment to appointments

Call for a chat to discuss your requirements. 
We look forward to hearing from you.

01737 354821  info@apenliveincare.co.uk  www.aspenliveincare.co.uk

BUILDING 
REPAIRS 
UNDERTAKEN
PATIOS, DECKING etc  NO JOB TOO SMALL

Local references if needed

01372 372586 / 07776 256131

Interior and exterior 

painting & decorating
R A BUTLER

over 30 years’ experience
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FREE ENTRY

St Michael’s Community Nursery

CHRISTMAS 
FAIR

Saturday 26th November 
11 a.m. - 2 p.m. Mickleham Village Hall

Jewellery    Christmas Gifts    Children’s Activities & Crafts    
Hot & cold refreshments

Now well into the autumn term 
our new children have all settled 

in and we can begin to get to know 
their individual characteristics.  We 
have already worked out that we 
have a ‘boisterous boy’ year , so will 
be planning lots of physical activities, 
super-hero play and pirates will 
undoubtedly feature too. 

The chilly crispness of an autumnal 
morning is actually quite welcome. 
Autumn is probably my favourite 
season, both at home and in the 
nursery.  I really enjoy gathering the 
‘fruits of autumn’, the abundant beech 
nuts in Mickleham are a particular 
favourite, prickly on the outside but 
soft and furry inside. Some of the 
children have been bringing their finds 
and lots of conkers, another autumn 
delight. The deep brown polished nuts 
that just have to be rolled around in 
your hands. Indeed, this week we have 
been playing with an autumn sensory 
table, encouraging the children to 
really investigate the textures and 
explore new descriptive language – 
and we have enjoyed the odd conker 
fight or two. 

We now also have a new cohort of 
children attending the Forest School 
afternoons. They have been learning 
our Forest School rules, and are now 
working together to build the dens that 
they will play in all year long. 
Earlier on this month we had an outing 
to the Dorking Halls to experience 
an interactive children’s theatre 
show ‘Moonbrella’; the journey of an 
umbrella to the moon. We have been 
playing with our own moonscapes, 
complete with silver moon rocks (foil 
covered potatoes!) the dark den and of 
course junk modelling rockets.
We look forward to welcoming the 
community at our Christmas Fair on 
Saturday 26th November in the village 
hall - see details below.     Hillary Budd

From left: Drilling conkers; collecting 'moon beads'; 
stories in the den

Photographs: Hillary Budd
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We offer an excellent range of pre-school activities for 2½ to 5-year-olds 
where they can learn through play in an informal, friendly atmosphere. 

For more information about admissions telephone 01372 361021
www.stmichaelscommunitynursery.co.uk

Mickleham Village Hall, Dell Close
Weekdays  9.15 a.m. – 12.15 p.m. (term time)
WITH OPTIONAL LUNCH CLUB

On Mondays and Thursdays there is the option 
for children to stay until 2.45 p.m.

Maximum 24 children per session 
playing naturally   learning naturally

GOOD
Ofsted 2016

07968 777941
val@enhancingenergy.co.uk

Dorking based

Treat your feet to treat your whole body
         relieves stress    headaches    sciatic pain,

  nervous tension   aids sleep   digestive disorders

Reflexology 
Valerie Dexter, IIR AOR

Clinical ReflexologistGARDENING
£15 per hour – Free quotations

07740 308 490   contoursgardening@outlook.com
www.contoursgardening.com

– SERVICES –
–––––––––––– Gardening Maintenance ––––––––––––
––––––––––– Hedge Trimming Specialists –––––––––––
––––––––––––––––– Garden Design ––––––––––––––––
–––––––––––––––––– Landscaping –––––––––––––––––
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TRAINED IN THE CESAR MILLAN “THE DOG WHISPER” ETHOS
Search ‘Bethepackleader’ on Facebook

One-to-one training, teaching techniques
for correcting all types of behavioural problems:

• Over-excitement  • Excessive barking
  • Aggression  • Anxiety  • Recall problems

 Call Debbie Cocker – Dog Behaviourist
 07876 495990

ARE YOU HAVING 
PROBLEMS 

WITH YOUR DOG?

PLASTERING
John Hooper 

over 30 years’ experience
Work includes  float and sett, skimming, screeding, 
traditional rendering, modern coloured rendering 

(monocouch) cornicing 
from small ceilings to large newbuilds

07946628190  01737423489
 j.hooper-plastering@hotmail.co.uk

Westhumble mum available 
to help with local ironing

Free pick and delivery   Prices on enquiry

Call Debbie on 01306 640799 
or 07974 225213

Westhumble 
& Mickleham 

Ironing Service

Places now available for winter term:
Mondays – 11 am/1.30 pm

Tuesdays – 10 am/ 11 am/1.30 pm
01306 878554

learningboxhill@nationaltrust.org.uk



St Michael's C of E (A) Infant School, Mickleham
Headteacher: Mr Jeremy Smith

Where learning flourishes through natural curiosity
GREAT SCHOOL    BEAUTIFUL SETTING   THE PERFECT PLACE FOR YOUR CHILD

Open Day Visits for Prospective Parents
 Wednesday, 2nd November  9.15 to 11 a.m.

and Thursday 3rd  November 9.15 to 11 a.m. or 1.15 to 3 p.m.
St Michael’s is just off the A24 between Dorking and Leatherhead.  Park near Frascati Restaurant.

www.stmichaels-dorking.surrey.sch.uk   01372 373717

25

Before I started to write this article 
I thought it would be a good idea 

to get a perspective from the children.  
The answers to ‘what do you think I 
do?’ brought a variety of responses 
including, ‘making sure the people are 
good’ to ‘writing down all the things 
the school needs to do’.  In fact, many 
of these things are part of the day and 
very perceptive for a child of five or six 
years old.
A typical day starts with the rather 
mundane yet necessary task of opening 
up the school.  This involves checking 
that all doors and fire exits are unlocked 
and a general safety check around the 
school.  Teachers and the Breakfast 
Club ladies arrive soon after so it is a 
quick good morning and time to update 
the staff room notice board and check 
emails for any urgent messages.
When school opens, I like to be at the 
gate to welcome the children.  It is good 
to meet children with a smile and a 
cheery hello.  It is also an opportunity for 
parent to speak to me or ask a question.  
Very often parents will catch me to check 
on arrangements – this might be for 
lunchtime singing club, gardening club 
or the new playground mural.
 A very special time for us at school is 
our collective worship which happens 
first thing in the morning just after 
registration.  This is a time when we can 
all get together as a school and is a time 
for calm and for reflection.  As a church 
school we have a particular value which 
we discuss in assemblies through the 
use of a parable or Bible story.  
During the morning, I like to get into 

A Day in the Life                                  
of a Headteacher

classes to see the children and monitor 
their progress.  They are very good 
at explaining what they are learning.  
This may be about how to find missing 
numbers which Snowy (a class bear) has 
lost from his calculation, a new phoneme 
or how to write instructions.  Children 
are very engaged and enthusiastic to 
share what they are learning.
No day would be complete without a 
meeting of some kind.  As a school we 
are forward thinking and continually 
looking for ways to improve.  We 
are currently looking at our maths 
provision in school with the help of 
experts in their field provided by the 
local authority.  Along with the maths 
lead in school, we discuss ways forward 
to make us even better.  There is a 
discussion about supporting maths 
through classroom displays and setting 
up home-school support in maths by 
setting up ‘Mathletics’, an online suite 
of games for children to practise their 
mental maths skills.
W e  a r e  v e r y 
f o r t u n a t e  t o 
have such close 
l i n ks  w i t h  a n d 
support from the 
church and local 
community.  On 
occasions, I may 
m e e t  M a l c o l m 
Raby to discuss 
upcoming events  
or, more recently, 
our Prayer Day or 
meet with Geoff 
Knight to sign the 
contract for using 

his wooded areas at the back of the 
school and of course to exchange the 
peppercorn in return for using it.
A typical day ends with the task of 
closing up the school.  This involves 
checking all door and fire exits are 
locked, checking that nobody is left in 
the building and setting alarms.
I can say that it is a real privilege to 
work with such wonderful children and 
with such a fantastic staff.  No day is 
the same as I don’t always know what 
to expect when I arrive in the morning, 
which makes it very exciting.  In this job, 
knowing that the children are benefiting 
makes it all worthwhile. 

Photograph: Ben Tatham

www.stmichaels-dorking.surrey.sch.uk
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Cryptic
Crossword

Solution to 
October Crossword

Across
1	 Seasonal output of sack factory? (9)
5	 Atlantic has massive concealed 	  	
      abyss (5)
8	 Careless assembly of salads with 	
       HP (8)
9	 Determined – perhaps to go 	   	
      camping (6)
11	 I wondered about getting a new 	
      quilt (9)
12	 A calculating reptile? (5)
13	 A child in care in the Edwardian 	  	
      era (4)
15	 Fiddles about, possibly with Irish 	
      philosophers (7)
18	 Fighter redesigned to carry cargo (7)
20	 Give advice that sounds 	  	
      threadbare (4)
23	 Bridge opponents holding fifty-six 	
      for the king (5)
24	 Quiet bouncy bushes? (9)
26	 Follower of travelling Oxford flea? (6)
27	 American moving picture format (8)
28	 Haggard heroine gains a degree 	
      and a crown (5)
29	 A legal bet transforms board game 	
      (9)

Down
1	 Who ate less and finished quicker? 	
       (6)
2	 Initially rare wild and aggressive 	
      mountain gorillas found here (6)
3	 A singular bird – or trousers if 		
      plural (5)
4	 Ponders over how to reply (7)
5	 Concertina with one 'c' missing: 	
	 useful in explaining metonymy (9)
6	 Home of a north-east breed of  		
	 beef (8)
7	 To sleep on it is smartest 	  	
      arrangement (8)
10	 Mostly tangled up insect (4)

14	 What turned the Argonauts bitter? 	
     (9)
16	 Crimes of people who deal in 		
      stolen goods (8)
17	 Obstinate poet insists on being 		
      paid thus (8)
19	 Part of exam to rate stamina (4)
20	 Raising the temperature of 	   	
      Geordie porcelain? (7)
21	 To sell or replace a terminal 		
       appendage (6)
22	 Get Ray dancing (6)
25	 A lamb is inherently able at birth 	
	 to do so (5)

Across
1 Caution Cyclists   8 Oriel   9 Miserable
10 Press Room   11 Horsa   12 Despot
13 Stylists   16 Cast Iron   17 Outlaw
20 Onset   22 Gladiator  23 Harmonica
24 Alibi   25 Tip of the Iceberg
Down
1 Cropped   2 Universes   3 Illusionist
4 Nimrod   5 Yosemite   6 Sober
7 Seesaws  11 Hallucinate  14 Solitaire
15 Roughish  16 Crochet  18 Warping
19 Safari  21 Strop
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From the Village Archives: Givons Grove Petrol Station in the late 1930s



CALENDAR OF EVENTS
November

2	 Wednesday	 9.15 – 11 a.m.	 Open Day at St Michael’s School
3	 Thursday 	 9.15 – 11 a.m.	 Open Day at St Michael’s School
		  11 a.m.	 Bible Study Group meets
		  1.15 – 3 p.m.	 Open Day at St Michael’s School		
5	 Saturday	 5.45 p.m.	 Westhumble Bonfire – torchlight procession starts 

6 	 Third Sunday before Advent SHOE BOX SUNDAY
		  8 a.m. 	 Holy Communion (Order 2)
		  10 a.m.	 Worship Together with Baptism. Fairtrade Stall

Copy deadline for December Parish Magazine
7 	 Monday	 4 p.m.	 Almshouses Committee meets
10 	Thursday 	 11 a.m.	 Bible Study Group meets

13	 REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY
		  8 a.m. 	 Holy Communion (Order 2)
		  10 a.m.	 Remembrance Sunday Service
		  7 p.m.	 Choral Society’s Concert for Remembrance Sunday
14 	Monday	 9.15 a.m. 	 St Michael’s School Assembly in church
		  8 p.m.	 PCC meets
16	 Wednesday	 8 p.m.	 Westhumble Talks ‘Cabaret’ at Ashleigh Grange
17 	Thursday 	 11 a.m.	 Bible Study Group meets
19 Saturday	 9 a.m.	 Men’s Breakfast. Running Horses
 
20 	CHRIST THE KING SUNDAY
		  8 a.m. 	 Holy Communion (Order 2)
		  10 a.m.	 Holy Communion
		  3 p.m.	 Choir rehearsal for Carol Service
20 Monday	 3 p.m.	 Tea @ 3 at St Anthony, Pilgrims Way

24 	Thursday 	 11 a.m.	 Bible Study Group meets
26 Saturday	 9 a.m.	 Women’s Breakfast. Running Horses 
		  11 a.m. – 2 p.m.	 Community Nursery’s Christmas Fair. Village Hall

27 ADVENT SUNDAY
	  	 8 a.m. 	 Holy Communion (Order 2) (CHAPEL)
		  10 a.m.	 Holy Communion (introducing the new Diocesan
			   Mission Strategy)
		  3 p.m.	 Choir rehearsal for Carol Service
29 Thursday	 8 p.m.	 Advent Course
30 	Friday		  Prayer Space Morning in church for 
			   St Michael’s School

Dates for your Diary
See page 3 for Church-related events in the run-up to

and including Christmas Day

Friday 16th December Mickleham Choral Society’s Christmas Carol Party

27



Mickleham Parish Magazine November 2016

Mickleham
Village Hall

available
for hire

Hall bookings 
Table & chair hire 
Deanna Darnell
01372 388474
07790 941 601

d_darnell_MVH@hotmail.co.uk
www.surreycommunity.info/

micklehamvillagehall

Community Directory
Box Hill (National Trust)
	 Head Ranger – Mark Dawson	    01306  885502
		  mark.dawson@nationaltrust.org.uk
	 Friends of Box Hill – Chair Mrs Lyn Richards	 01737 842889
		  lyn@mra.uk.net
Box Hill School

	 Headmaster –  Cory Lowde	        01372 374814
		  hmsec@boxhillschool.com
Dorking Cricket Club

     Chairman – David Spackman 	                   07831 859232
                                                                         	 david@theimagecompany.co.uk
Dorking Concertgoers Society

	 Ian Codd	 01306 882544
Dorking Group of Artists

	 Roger Clark	 01306 880257
Dorking Lawn Tennis & Squash Club

	 Jim Cattermole	 01306 883629
		  jim.cattermole@uwclub.net
Juniper Hall Field Centre                                                                  01306 734501
                                                                     enquiries.jh@field-studies-council.org
	 Head of Centre – Simon Ward                Simon.lr@field-studies-council.org
	 Friends of Juniper Hall – Mrs Suzy Hughes	 01372 275393
		  suzyhughes@businessetiquetteint.com
Mickleham Children’s Playground Association

	 Secretary – Mrs Sarah Parfitt	 07767 891772
		   sarah@sarahparfitt.com
Mickleham Choral Society

	 Thursdays 8 - 10 p.m. – Mickleham Village Hall
	 Conductor – Miss Juliet Hornby	 01372 373106
	 Secretary – Mrs Anne Weaver	    01306 883932	
	 www.micklehamchoral.org.uk	    weaver_anne@hotmail.com
Mickleham Old Box Hillians Football Club

	 Secretary – John Atewell	 01372 374745

Mickleham Parish Council     
      See website for meeting dates  www.micklehampc.org.uk 
	 Chairman – Rev’d David Ireland                                                01372  379381
                                                                                  rev.ireland43@btinternet.com
	 Parish Clerk - Trevor Haylett	 trevor.haylett9@gmail.com

Mickleham Parish Magazine

	 Editor – Mrs Sue Tatham	 01306 882547
		  sue@thetathams.co.uk

Mickleham Village Hall

    Chairman  – Ben Tatham	           01306 882547	
		  ben@thetathams.co.uk
    Bookings Manager – Mrs Deanna Darnell	       01372 388474
		  07790 941601
                                                                                d_darnell_MVH@hotmail.co.uk
Mickleham & Westhumble Book Club

	 Mrs Bernice Bailey    	 01306 741310

Planning 
a party?

Equipment 
available for hire 

China ~ Cutlery
Electric urn

Equipment hire
Mary Banfield
01372 373912
mgbbmw@aol.com Continued on page IV.
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Mickleham & Westhumble Cricket Club

	 Team Secretary – Will Dennis                                            01372 372684 	
	                                                                   will@micklehamhallfarm.co.uk
Mickleham & Westhumble Horticultural Society
    Chairman – Mrs Judy Kinloch	 01372 375358	
	 www.surreycommunity.info/mwhs	 mail@jkinloch.plus.com
Mickleham and Westhumble Local History Group

	 Chairman – Ben Tatham	                       01306 882547
	                                                                                  ben@thetathams.co.uk
Mole Valley District Council	             01306 885001
    Councillor –  Duncan Irvine	 07738 384287
                                                                    duncan.irvine@molevalley.gov.uk
NADFAS Societies

    Betchworth – Miss Mary Venning	 01306 883301
    Dorking – Mrs Sue Tatham	 01306 882547
Norbury Park (Surrey Wildlife Trust)
    Ranger – Graham Manning	 07968 832508
St Michael’s Church of England (A) Infant School

    Headteacher – Jeremy Smith	 01372 373717
		  info@stmichaels-dorking.surrey.sch.uk
    Friends of St Michael’s School – Mrs Meredith Shiers
		  meredithshiers@gmail.com
St Michael’s Community Nursery

    Weekday mornings – Mickleham Village Hall
	 Supervisor – Mrs Hilary Budd 	 01372 361021

Surrey County Council	            03456 009 009
    Councillor – Mrs Hazel Watson	 01306 880120
		  hva.watson@btinternet.com
Westhumble Residents Association

    Chairman – Mike Giles	 01306 884598
                                                                                          mike.giles@mac.com
Westhumble Neighbourhood Watch

    Lead Co-ordinator –  David Allbeury                                   07860 227451                                        	
		  westhumble.neighbourhood.watch@gmail.com
Westhumble Talks

    Secretary – Stephen Lloyd	 01306 883482	
		  shlloyd@btinternet.com

ADDITIONAL CONTACT INFORMATION
Citizens Advice	
    Dorking – Lyons Court  	 0844 4111 444
    Leatherhead – Swan Mews, High Street    	 0844 4111 444
Power cut Helpline 	 0800 783 8866 
Crimestoppers 	               0800 555 111
Police 
	 Non-emergency number 	 101
	 Dorking Police (non-urgent) 	 01483 630370
     Neighbourhood Specialist Team – Dorking Rural North	     
      	       PC 40541 Lee Munday             leemunday@surrey.pnn.police.uk
                PCSO David Sadler                   Sadler8761@surrey.pnn.police.uk       
                     	             

Advertising in the 
Parish Magazine

Please contact the Editor. 
Small ads: a nominal fee is 

charged for ads where items or 
services are bought or sold. 

We have been advised to print 
the following reminder:

We cannot guarantee the 
quality of the goods and 
services offered by our 

advertisers.

Chris Rowland     01372 376712
Freya Pearce        01306 884724
Olivia Parkin         07887 367850

Isabella Pererira  07515 489067

Issy Nash	 01306 742762

Ailsa McNaughton*
01306 887408

Patrick Moran	  01306 640043

Ellie Kim 	 07773  395575
Ailsa Graham       01306 889855

Anna Forti            07557 964530
Alexa Dewar	 01306 884744

Emily Brewer 	  01306 883793

Philomena Ala     01306 885767
Delphine Ala        01306 885767

* In holiday time only

If you would like to add  your 
name to this list,  please get in 

touch with the Editor. 
No charge.

Babysitting 
by local

teenagers
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For information about services for other 
denominations see website pages. 

 Search on ‘Churches Together Mole Valley’

St Michael’s Church
within the United Benefice 

of Leatherhead and Mickleham

Incumbent – The Rev’d Graham Osborne
01372 372313

Parish Priest

	 The Rev’d Malcolm Raby	 01372 378335
		  07810 088594
		  rm.raby007@btinternet.com

Churchwardens   		
	 Mrs Anne Weaver	     01306 883932	
	                                                  weaver_anne@hotmail.com

    Simon Ward 	 01372 383350
	                                                 simoncward@btinternet.com
Parish Administrator

	 Mrs Sarah Ward 	 01372 383350   
		                           sarwar_63@hotmail.com

PCC Secretary	
	 Mrs Elizabeth Moughton                    01306 883040
                                                      eliz.moughton@btinternet.com
Treasurer                  	
	 Richard Siberry	 01372 375303
		  Siberrman@aol.com

Organist & Choir Master

 	 Christopher Connett	 01306 743061
		  c.connett@btinternet.com
Baptisms Co-ordinator

      Mrs Vickie Leney	                      01306 884054
			                    vleney100@gmail.com

Weddings Co-ordinator

      Mrs Jane Denny		       01306 883107
		      	              carsondenny@aol.com
Funerals Organiser

      Brian Wilcox			        01372 374730
	                                                dbrianwilcox@sky.com

www.micklehamchurch.org.uk

Food Bank
Donations for the food bank may be left 

at the back of the church

Registers
Baptism
4th September 	 Alfred William Louis Harper, son of 
		  Elizabeth and James Harper
Service of Thanksgiving
16th September	 Anthony Alick Venn

Helping Hands
Including Food for Friends 

A service for all residents of Mickleham and Westhumble
Examples of services we offer:
 •  Transport for visits to doctor’s surgery or hospital 
 •  Essential shopping / collection of prescriptions 
 •  Changing library books
 •  Small tasks: eg changing fuses, altering clocks etc 
 •  Dog walking / care of pets 
 •  Visiting / befriending
 •  Home-cooked meals for local families going 	  	
     through difficult times

Requests to Mary Banfield 01372 373912 
or leave a message on answerphone.

Callers will be contacted within 24 hours

More helpers needed – please contact 
Mary if you can spare some time.

Members of the 
Parochial Church Council

James Aarvold   Carole Brough Fuller
Mark Day  Jenny Hudlass  Elizabeth Moughton   

Val Selwood   Richard Siberry
Amanda Wadsworth  Simon Ward 

Frank Warren   Paul Wates  Anne Weaver 

Tools with a Mission (TWAM) 
www.twam.co.uk

TWAM is a Christian charity committed to  the 
recycling and refurbishment of tools which then can 
provide a means for poorer people in developing 
countries to learn a trade and be able to support 
themselves and their families. With this practical 
help, thousands of young men and women have 
benefited from the skills they have learned. They 
need:
•  garden forks & spades, saws, hammers, drills   	   	
    pickaxes etc
• sewing or knitting related tools, thread, zips, 
scissors 
• embroidery items, fabric and sewing machines
• wool and knitting needles, patterns 
• portable typewriters, printers and laptops 
If you have any of the above which could be used to 
help someone to have a better quality of life and hope 
for the future, please contact Carole Brough Fuller:
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01306 885032
www.davidtobittcarpets.co.uk

We take a pride in 
what we do

Fine carpets supplied
and fitted 

David Tobitt 
Carpets

We have over 30 years’ experience 
working in Dorking and the 

local area
 A comprehensive range 

of carpets available
We can bring samples 

to your home
Advice given on all 
types of carpet work We have been serving the Dorking community since 1782 and are proud to support our local parishes  

Our services include: 
•  Buying and selling your home      •  Extending your lease     •  Commercial 

property     • Inheritance Tax planning  • Care fees and Asset protection planning
• Setting up a trust  •  Wills and Probate     •  Lasting Powers of Attorney     

•  Divorce Separation and Children     •  Employment for employer and employee  
•  Litigation and dispute resolution   •  Business advice

Please call us on 01306 884432 for a FREE initial consultation to discuss your requirements
www.hartscales.co.uk

Established 1976

All electrical & 
plumbing work 

undertaken
Inspections and Testing

Extra Points, Rewiring etc
Security and Emergency Lighting

Temporary Power and Lighting Hire
Public Address and Sound Systems 

Installed or For Hire
Complete Bathroom and 
Fitted Kitchen Installation

WESTHUMBLE
Telephone: 01306 889073

Neil A Mason

ECA
Representing the best in electrical 
engineering and building services

01737 842289 / 07966 183395

Martin Burgess
Landscape and Garden Design
		    Consultation service for 
		       garden planning, planting 
		          and maintenance
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INDEPENDENT ESTATE AGENTS

CALL NOW FOR YOUR FREE VALUATION
01372 450500

www.johnwadsworth.co.uk   sales@johnwadsworth.co.uk
A professional, efficient and friendly service

ITALIAN AND 
CONTINENTAL FOOD 

AT ITS BEST
Lunch 12 noon -  3 p.m. (Monday - Saturday)

12 noon - 3 p.m. (Sunday) 
Dinner 6.30 - 10.30 p.m. (Monday - Saturday)  

London Road, Mickleham, Surrey RH5 6EH 
Tel: 01372 373950  Fax: 01372 362176  

www.frascati.co.uk

Tapas served all day

Just by 465 bus stop between Leatherhead and Dorking

J S Wilson
Mickleham

Carpentry & Building 
Services

Extensions ~ Conversions 
Refurbishments ~ Property Maintenance

Fully guaranteed ~ Fully insured
One call WILL solve it all  

Contact Jason on: 07761 926684 or 01372 379359
jswilsonconstruction@gmail.com
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